Lewisham Cyclists Monthly Meeting March 2013 Dog and Bell Prince St Deptford SE8

- 1. <u>Members Present</u>: Roger Stocker, Tim Collingridge, Roy Volume, Jane Davis (Secretary), Martin Lesanto Smith
- 2. Apologies: John Phillips (Treasurer), Ian Welsby
- 3. Minutes of Last Meeting: Read and agreed
- <u>Matters arising</u>: From last meeting Connect 2 letter to Sustrans asking for support as this initiative seems to be stalling. Jane to contact Bruce re pushing forward. ACTION: JANE DAVIS

5. <u>Review of last year's presentation to council</u>. RS said that the council had possible opportunity to bid for 500000 from TfL. Our document this year should focus on a "grand scheme" for this money, part of which should involve Lewisham bidding for Greenways money. Councillors Alan Smith, Dan Whittle, Telegraph Hill, Len Duvall, Andrew Gilligan will need contacting about this. <u>Action: Roger Stocker, Jane Davis</u>

This year's presentation to council (including reference to Mayor's Statement on Cycling .Send letter to Simon Moss about meeting with Andrew Gilligan. <u>Action: Jane Davis</u> Key parts of the new document, Repeat old demands: Connect 2 Trundley's Rd, Lower Sydenham, Lewisham Gateway, This year's new presentation to council (including reference to Mayor's recent announcement re cycling) <u>Jane will action redraft and set up on media.</u>

<u>6.AGM</u> invite public health official for GLA to speak at our meeting. Invite Alan Smith to speak to meeting about what the council have done to increase modal share from 2 to 5 per cent. <u>Action Roger Stocker</u> Distribute leaflets inviting people on Eddystone Rd. <u>Action:All group to contribute</u>

7. **DLR**: move to allow cyclists provides possible letter opportunity for South London Press **<u>Action Jane</u>** link on FB site.

8. <u>Catford Development Plan:</u> merely mentions ASL's as Ok. No other real commitment to facilitate cycling. Tim to respond to council <u>ACTION Tim</u>

9. <u>Convoys Wharf</u> need to ensure not too many car spaces. Permeability looks good, but the area cannot sustain a massive influx of cars. Monitor progress.

Meeting closed at 8.30pm